MLN Executive Board

September 8, 2008

I. Call to Order

The meeting was called to order by MLN Chair-Elect, Ann Farr at 10:00 a.m. at the Greenbrier County Library.  Those in attendance were board members Ann Farr, Judy Gunsaulis, Eva McGuire, Brian Raitz, and Joanna Thompson.  Also in attendance was Johnnie King.

II.  Minutes

Upon a motion by Judy Gunsaulis, with Eva McGuire seconding, the minutes of the June 2, 2008 Executive Board meeting were accepted, pending quorum approval.

III. Committee Reports

A. Circulation Committee – no report.
B. Cataloging Committee – Eva McGuire gave a report of the last Cataloging Committee meeting.  She noted that there were a number of scheduled training workshops, including workshops for Levels 1 & 2, a sound and video recording workshop, a headings reports workshop for Level 3’s and a refresher workshop for Levels 1 & 2.

The cataloging committee has decided that each new cataloger will be assigned a “mentor”, a Level 3 cataloger, to assist the new catalogers with any problems or questions they may have.

A new item message, “check for discs” is to be added to the list of item messages.

It was also mentioned that Heather Campbell would like to train Level 3 catalogers to train new catalogers.  She plans to offer a train the trainer workshop in the future.

C.  OPAC Committee – It was noted that invoices for Library Thing and Syndetics have not been received from Brian Raitz.  Ann Farr reported that Brian had said he had only received payment from Greenbrier County Library.  Ann said she would contact Brian to let him know the other libraries were waiting for invoices.

D. Continuing Education Committee – Cherie Davis, chair of the Continuing Education Committee has submitted a letter of resignation from the MLN Executive Board.  A motion was made by Eva McGuire, seconded by Judy Gunsaulis, that the letter be accepted and that Sarah Cranstoun be asked to fill the unexpired term.  The motion passed, pending quorum approval. 

IV. Old Business

A.  Authority control work – The West Virginia Library Commission is looking into a statewide authority control project via RFP.  Eva McGuire suggested that MLN look into updating its authority work in advance of the statewide update, as it is likely to be late in the year before the RFP goes out.  Vicky Terry is in the process of gathering cost information and will be talking with JD Waggoner regarding the possibility of funding from the Library Commission.  It was also suggested that, if the Library Commission could not/would not provide funding, the larger libraries share in the cost.

B.  Syndetic Solutions and Library Thing Updates  - At this time, Brian Raitz was in attendance at the meeting and was apprised of the invoice situation.  He stated he would look into the matter and that those who definitely needed an invoice for payment would receive one.

C. Millennium Housecleaning (Create Lists/Headings Reports) – There was a discussion of the need for libraries to keep up on their headings reports.  Once the space for headings reports reaches 100% capacity, all heading reports are deleted and can no longer be accessed.  It was also noted that there continues to be a need to monitor the create lists function and to remind libraries to delete lists they no longer need.

V. New Business

A.  New Passwords for Item Rapid Updates – Eva McGuire recalled a discussion in a Cataloging Committee meeting where it was decided that Library Directors could ask for a staff person to have rapid update permission.  Brian Raitz asked that a separate authorization be created so that Parkersburg could do rapid update to their item records only.  A motion was made by Eva McGuire, seconded by Judy Gunsaulis, to approve the creation of a login permission for any library to do rapid update of its own item records.  The motion passed, pending quorum approval.

B.  Placing holds on ILL materials – Brian Raitz has asked that the board consider allowing libraries to place holds on books that are to be requested via ILL.  Following discussion, it was decided that Judy Gunsaulis would develop recommended procedures for this, to be presented at the December meeting.  Important points to consider included checking paging slips daily; making sure the hold is placed in the library’s name, not the patron’s name; placing holds only on those items that do not already have holds; and making sure paging slips are given to those in charge of ILL.

C. Innovative Interfaces Customer Representative  -  The new Innovative Interfaces Customer Representative contacted Brian Raitz and Judy Gunsaulis regarding a meeting with him.  It was suggested that Vicky Terry contact him to see if he is going to be a WVLA vendor and, if so, arrange for a meeting to be held during WVLA.
VI. Announcements – There were no additional announcements made.
VII. Adjournment – The meeting was adjourned at 12:20 p.m.  The next scheduled meeting will be on December 3 at the Greenbrier (during Fall Conference) at 11:00 a.m.
Respectfully submitted,

Joanna M. Thompson

Secretary

